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Chapter Business 

Hello to our wonderful members! 

 

We hope that you are doing well and getting the time to 

enjoy the outdoors this winter! We are excited to be in the 

finalizing stages of the Licencing and Affiliation Agreement 

with the Canadian Section of the Wildlife Society (CSTWS) 

which should be a hugely beneficial decision for us going 

forward. We are very excited to introduce free one-year 

memberships to our potential and current Black, 

Indigenous, and People of Colour (BIPOC) members. This is 

a very initial step for us to take but we are excited to have 

it underway! 

 

We are currently looking for nominations for the new 

Executive and we hope that we hear from all who are 

interested! Becoming a member of the Executive has been 

an incredibly rewarding experience and I have learned so 

much from those involved in the community. Finally, it has 

been an odd year without the in-person get togethers. We 

will miss hosting the Annual Winter Getaway this year, but 

we look forward to planning more activities and webinars 

as we wrap up the term! 

 

 

Justine Josephson-Laidlaw,  

The Wildlife Society Manitoba Chapter President

 

 

President’s Corner 
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Financial Report 
 

The Chapter is doing well financially. We 

currently have a total of $11,287.29 in our 

bank accounts with $7,149.45 being the total 

available to us, as we have some of our funds 

in a GIC account, as well as two business 

investor accounts. We are very thankful for all 

the donations we received in 2020! 

 

Alyssa Reimer 

 

Membership Report 
 

The Manitoba Chapter of The Wildlife 

Society currently has 115 members, of 

which 70 are professionals and 45 and 

students. 16 members will be expiring 

at the end of January so make sure to 

renew your membership with us if you 

are one of them. Thank you to all of 

our wonderful members for your 

continued support in our Chapter! We 

appreciate every single one of you and 

your support throughout the years. 

 

Stay safe and happy, 

Emily Thoroski 

 
 

The Wildlife Society Manitoba Chapter is very happy to announce that we are offering a 

free one-year membership to BIPOC wildlifers. Free one-year memberships are an 

initial step in reaching out to communities and individuals that are underrepresented 

within the wildlife community and may have felt unwelcomed or discriminated against. 

We would like all wildlifers, potential members and current members to feel welcome, 

included and supported within the wildlife society community. The Wildlife Society 

parent organization has developed a standing position statement on workforce 

diversity within the wildlife profession that is fully supported by the Manitoba Chapter 

(www.wildlife.org/dei/) 

You can access your free membership at the following link: http://www.tws-

mb.com/register/tws-manitoba-membershiprenewal-form-pxgge 

If you have any questions, concerns or specific programming that you want to see from 

the Chapter – please reach out to us at any time. 

 

 

Exciting News for BIPOC Wildlifers! 
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This is your chance to nominate yourself for a TWS MB executive position! See below for more 

details. Nominations must be submitted by February 13th! 

 

We are looking for nominees for the following positions: 

• President Elect (3 year term; the elected person would start as President Elect, would 

switch to the President position the following year, and Past President during the last 

year of the term; the position of President involves general supervision of the Chapter's 

business) 

• Secretary (responsible for the files and records of the Chapter) 

• Member at large (duties are determined by the President based on current Chapter's 

needs) 

• Western Rep (acts as a liaison between the Chapter and western Manitoba members) 

• Treasurer (responsible for the funds of the Chapter) 

• Grad Student Rep (acts as a liaison between the Chapter and graduate student members) 

• Northern Rep (acts as a liaison between the Chapter and northern members) 

• Undergrad Rep (acts as a liaison between the Chapter and undergraduate student 

members) 

Persons who run successfully for these positions will be announced at our AGM, and the new 

executive will officially take over at that time. 

 

If you are interested in joining us, please send a short biography and the reasons for which you 

are running to tws.manitoba.chapter@gmail.com. 

 

You can also obtain a more detailed description of each position on the article V, section 3 of our 

bylaws, accessible here: http://www.tws-mb.com/new-page-2/. 

 

Please feel free to email us with any questions that you may have about the positions on our 

executive. We hope to see many of you running - serving on the executive is truly a rewarding 

experience! 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
  

Call for 2021/2022 Executive Positions 
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The Manitoba Chapter of the Wildlife Society has recently lost two very important members. 
Vince Chrichton and Rick Riewe were both honourary TWS-MB members, both Vince and Rick 
contributed so much to our chapter over their careers and will be greatly missed by everyone. 
We would like to thank everyone who has donated to the TWS-MB chapter in honour of Vince 
and Rick. If you would like to place a donation to honour Vince or Rick please go to our website 
for more information. 
 
Below are two features written for the Canadian chapter of the Wildlife Society. The feature on 
Vince Chrichton was written by Jack Dubois, and the feature on Rick Riewe was written by Rick 
Baydack. 
 
 
 
 
With heavy hearts we share the information with you that one of our Honourary Members, 
Dr. Vince Crichton has passed away. Vince was a dear friend and colleague to many and our 
thoughts are with his family and friends. He was a Certified Wildlife Biologist, served 40 years 
within the Wildlife Branch of the Manitoba Government, was a previous editor for The Wildlife 
Society Bulletin and received the TWS Manitoba Conservation Award in 2014 - just to name a 
few things. His contribution to science  - in particular moose management in the province was 
outstanding. His expertise were recognized and celebrated internationally among many 

organizations.   
 
A long-time member of the Manitoba 
Chapter of The Wildlife Society, Dr. 
Vince Crichton, passed away on 
December 3rd, 2020. Vince epitomized 
the wildlife professional. He 
contributed to the body of scientific 
knowledge in his field, he contributed 
to his profession and its institutions, 
he contributed to his community 
locally and internationally and most 
importantly, Vince brought heartfelt 
passion to everything he did. 
 

Doc Moose, as he was known to many, was born and raised in the northern Ontario town of 
Chapleau, next to the largest game preserve in Canada. His father was the Fish and Wildlife 
Supervisor for the region and the time Vince spent with him in the bush as a child laid the 
foundation for a life-long love of nature and the outdoors.  
 

   Passing of Honorary Members 

 Dr. Vince Chrichton“Doc Moose” 
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Vince got his Bachelor’s and Master’s degrees at the University of Manitoba and his Doctorate 
at the University of Guelph studying wildlife diseases. Vince started his working career with the 
Manitoba Department of Natural Resources as the regional wildlife biologist in the Central 
Region, later becoming the Eastern Region Wildlife Manager. He eventually moved into 
headquarters in Winnipeg, retiring in April 2012 as Manager of the Game Fur & Problem 
Wildlife Section with Wildlife Branch of Manitoba Conservation.  
 
In retirement Vince continued to pursue his passion for wildlife (especially moose) as a 
consultant, public speaker, environmentalist, conservationist, hunter and writer. Vince was 
always ready and willing to give a talk on his beloved moose, whether to an international 
conference, the annual meeting of the Manitoba Chapter of The Wildlife Society or to a class of 
elementary students at the local school. He was also a recorder for Boone and Crockett Club for 
many decades, measuring big game trophy heads at big game nights all over Manitoba, and, as 
a part of that activity, was a founder of the Manitoba Big Game Trophy Association. 
 
In terms of The Wildlife Society, Vince was one of the earliest members of the Manitoba 
Chapter, and also one of the first Certified Wildlife Biologists in the province. In addition, he 
served as a previous editor for The Wildlife Society Bulletin.  Vince was the Canadian Vice-
President North American Moose Foundation and has been featured on Discovery Channel 
(Champions of the Wild) and Animal Planet (The Man Who Would be Moose). He was also a 
wildlife telemetry consultant and the Canadian distributor for Telonics Inc. telemetry 
equipment in Canada.  
 
In September 2016 Vince co-chaired the 50th North 
American Moose Conference /Workshop and 8th 
International Moose Symposium in Brandon 
Manitoba. He was a past recipient of the 
Distinguished Moose Biologist Award, and was 
recipient of a special award at the aforementioned 
conference for his contribution to the conservation of 
moose and to the advancement of the study of 
moose and the dissemination of information at 
conferences.  
 
Vince was the recipient of a meritorious award from 
Province of Manitoba for 40 years of service and was 
also the recipient of the 2014 Conservation Award 
from the Manitoba Chapter of The Wildlife Society for 
support of the conservation and management of 
wildlife and their habitats in Manitoba. 
 
In November, Vince's contributions were recognized 
in the Legislative Assembly of Manitoba, through a 
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Private Member's Statement acknowledging his passion, dedication and commitment to moose 
management provincially, and around the world. He was also the first-ever recipient of an 
honourary moose hunting license from the provincial Department of Agriculture and Resource 
Development. This recognition provided great joy and pride for Vince, and his family, during his 
last weeks. On November 7, 2020 CBC aired the documentary titled - "Giants of the Boreal 
Forest" which documents Vince's work and passion and will serve as a special legacy for 
generations to come. 
 
At a personal level Vince was one of the friendliest people you could meet and always a 
gentleman. Wildlife in Manitoba has lost a champion but his legacy will live on in our hearts and 
in the organizations and the excellent films and documentaries he left behind. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dr. Roderick "Rick" Riewe, 78, died on November 25, 2020, at his home in Winnipeg, Manitoba. 
 
Dr. Riewe (BSc Wayne State, MSc and PhD UofMB) was born June 8, 1942 in Detroit MI to Laura 
and Ferdinand Riewe. He studied mice in Newfoundland, Inuit wildlife management in the 
Canadian High Arctic, and then throughout the circumpolar regions with his soul mate and 
research partner, Jill Oakes.  

 
Rick taught Biology, University of 
Manitoba, published over 100 
books including Nunavut Atlas, 
fished commercially, and loved 
teaching igloo construction, which 
is where he met his wife. Rick was a 
gifted storyteller and loved 
adventure. To minimize his 
Parkinson's symptoms, Rick cycle 
toured about 15,000 miles per year, 
exploring backcountry USA, Canada 
and Cuba. This year, thanks to 
Hercules-style 24/7 support from 
Colin Gisiger and Steven Walker, 
Rick canoed the Bloodvein and 
Manigotagan Rivers, and cycled 
throughout Manitoba, North West 

Dr. Roderick Ralph Riewe 



  Winter 2021 
 
 

  7 

Ontario and British Columbia. 
 
 
“Study a topic that will take you where you want to be” was an Advisor’s wise advice to Rick. He 
followed that advice throughout his life, it took Rick to: 

• Travelling on the land with Inuit across the circumpolar regions including Siberia, 
Northern Europe, Alaska, Greenland, and across the Canadian Arctic with his soul mate 
and research partner, Jill. 

• Mapping Inuit land use for Inuit to claim as their new territory, Nunavut Territory. 
• Flying across the north country in Jill’s homemade open cockpit biplane. 
• Paddling world class river systems. 
• Commercially fishing off the shores of Haida Gwaii; and 
• More recently exploring backcountry North America and Cuba on a tandem ½ 

recumbent bicycle 

Years ago, Rick wrote a summary of his academic life. 
“In 1960 I graduated from high school in Detroit 

Michigan. I had always been fascinated about the 
natural environment. I fell in love with the Canadian 

Wilderness and wanted to be a naturalist. I enrolled at 
Wayne State University because I could not afford to 

attend the universities that had wildlife programs. 
Unfortunately, I could not stand the laboratory courses 

and research. After working 2 years on a physiology 
project, my advisor understood that I could not stand 
working in a lab and that I dearly wanted to work in 

the wilds. In 1965 he asked me if I would like to study 
under his friend, Dr. William O. Pruitt Jr., who was 

travelling across the Canadian tundra on skis following 
the caribou and studying their behaviour.  I was 

thrilled to have the opportunity to do so...”  
 

Many years ago, Rick was diagnosed with an 
aggressive type of Parkinson’s which had no medical 

treatment, his Neurologist suggested trying intensive, 
extensive, long term cycling. He had cycled around Italy with a high school buddy Ethan VanEck 

when they were 18; Rick had done very little cycling since. Following the doctor’s 
recommendations, Rick started cycle touring with a passion, cycling 15,000 miles per year, 6 to 

8 or more hours per day. He cycled in all weather, using studded tires in the winter. Cycle 
touring did repress the symptoms, as well as introduce Rick to the freedom of exploring 

backcountry USA, Canada and Cuba, stealth camping, making new friends, seeing amazing 
country, and inspiring others with similar mobility challenges. It was a non-stop adventure, a 
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Cycle Party, to be part of what we fondly called “Rick Riewe’s Boot Camp”. As the Parkinson’s 
advanced, Jill found bicycles which met Rick’s changing mobility needs and attracted the 

Helpers needed to support Rick’s backcountry cycling as medicine. 
 

November 10, Rick entered Palliative Care, unable to walk, stand, talk, and swallow, yet he 
continued to get up "at the crack of dawn" cycling his custom-built bicycle to track deer. Thank 
you to caregiver aids John Wider, Nancy Allen and Kira Eidse; and palliative doctors and nurses; 

they had never seen anyone in such good condition with such aggressively advanced 
Parkinson's symptoms. Rick's message to others "Just do it". 

 
Rick is survived by Jill Oakes (wife); Gordon Riewe (brother); Linda Hatcher (sister); Nick Riewe 
(son); Jennifer Oakes, Judi Oakes, Linda Brooks (sister in laws) and nieces; nephews; grandson; 

grandnieces; grandnephews; and one great-grandson. 
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Webinar: Peregrine Falcon Survival Rates Derived From a Long-
term Study at a Migratory and Overwintering Area in Coastal 

Washington, USA 
 

Presented by Dan Varland, Ph.D., Executive Director, Coastal Raptors, Hoquiam, Washington U.S.A.   
 

  

February 23 at 7:00 pm 
 

After a well-documented recovery following substantial population declines 

throughout most of North America, the Peregrine Falcon (Falco peregrinus) was 

delisted in the U.S. under provisions of the U.S. Endangered Species Act in 1999. 

Post-delisting monitoring for the Peregrine Falcon stipulated surveys of breeding 

locations and did not specifically emphasize other metrics of population dynamics 

such as survival. 

 

Dan Varland and colleagues used banding data from Peregrine Falcons captured on 

the Washington coast during 1,212 vehicle surveys of raptors between 1995 and 

2018 to:  (1) evaluate trends in the occurrence of Peregrine Falcons and Bald Eagles, 

(2) evaluate the occurrence of Peregrine Falcons subspecies, and (3) estimate 

apparent survival probability and resighting probability for age and sex classes of 

peregrines for designated time periods. They also evaluated the effects of changing 

levels of observer effort and Bald Eagle abundance on apparent survival and on the 

probability of resighting falcons. 

 

Their long-term mark-resighting analyses provide evidence of a reasonably high level 

of apparent survival that suggests good population performance. Dan will share the 

findings interspersed with amazing photos of Peregrine Falcons and more. 

  Upcoming Events 

Photo by: Dale Larson Photo by: Rob Palmer 
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A little more about Dan.. 
 

Dan Varland was born and raised in Rockford, Illinois, 

U.S.A. He holds Bachelor of Science and Master of 

Science degrees in Zoology from Eastern Illinois 

University and a Ph.D. in Animal Ecology from Iowa 

State University. For 25 years, Dan has been surveying 

and banding raptors on Washington’s coastal beaches. 

He is the Executive Director of Coastal Raptors, a non-

profit organization focused on research, education and 

conservation programs for raptors in coastal 

environments. In December, Coastal Raptors research 

was featured on the US Geological Survey Bird Banding 

Lab website (https://www.usgs.gov/center-

news/notes-field-coastal-raptors).  Dan is co-editor of a 

book on raptors in human-altered landscapes and has 

co-authored 20 scientific publications and two book 

chapters.   

Save the Date! 
Manitoba Chapter AGM on March 18th! 

We will be hosting our annual general meeting 
virtually on March 18th. Stay tuned for more 

details regarding the AGM. 
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Our Chapter held a virtual Intro to R Through Figures Workshop led by Independent 

Biological Consultant, R-Programmer, Dr. Steffi LaZerte in November of 2020.  The event 

hosted 14 of our members who learned about the R Programming Software. Thank you to Dr. 

LaZerte for making this workshop possible! The paragraph below is from the perspective of 

one of our members, Michael Salazar and what he thought about the workshop. 

 

"Dr. Steffi LaZerte’s introduction to R-Workshop was incredibly informative. She did an 

amazing job presenting the material and assisting us as we followed along. I particularly 

enjoyed learning how to create graphs using the program. I would definitely recommend first 

time R users to take part in the next workshop." 

-Michael Salazar 

 

A few words from Dr. Steffi LaZerte: 

 

"I'm very happy with how the workshop turned out. R's popularity, power, and cost (free!) 

make it a valuable resource for wildlife professionals, but it is challenging and does take time 

to learn. It's always a joy to see participants embrace the challenges of learning R and, in this 

case, learning R remotely!” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dr. Ryan Brook offered an amazing virtual webinar titled, “Pigs in Space: Canada and 

Manitoba Perspectives on Invasive Feral Swine Movements, Reproduction, and Disease 

Risk”. The event was co-hosted with the CSTWS and we had 27 participants. Dr. Ryan 

Brooks is an amazing presenter and we all learned so much about his research. You can 

learn more about his research and report sightings at the Canadian Wildlife Pig Research 

Project (CWPRG) on Facebook. 

 

  Past Events 

Webinar by Dr. Ryan Brook 

R Workshop 
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Photo Contest 
In December TWS MB hosted a contest for members to submit their photos 

to win prizes. The contest had 3 categories for photo submissions, an urban 

wildlife category, a fall and winter wonderland category, and an “other” 

category. Below are the winning photos for each category. Thank you to all 

that submitted, and we will try to showcase all photos taken on our social 

media, or website in various ways! 

Urban Wildlife: 
Jessica Lang 

Other: Jim Duncan 
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Fall/Winter: Jessica 
Lang  

Trivia Night 
On January 21 we hosted a virtual trivia night to celebrate Aldo Leopold’s 

birthday. The event ended up having 21 participants who tested their knowledge 

of wildlife related trivia questions. Thanks to all that participated and made the 

event such a hit!  

 

 

The Winners of Trivia 
Night: 

 
1st Place- Jessica Lang 
2nd Place- Ken Kingdon 

3rd Place- Marissa Berard 
Door Prize- C-Jae Breiter 

 

Thank you to Robert Wrigley for the donation of his book and thank you to 

FortWhyte Alive for their donation of a free one-year membership. 
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In the fall we hosted a poster competition for our members to submit posters 

on research they are working on. This competition allowed TWS-MB to 

showcase some of our members research on our website and through social 

media. There were 3 categories for poster submissions including habitat, social 

and environmental considerations, and wildlife and insects category. Check out 

the poster winners in each category below, or on our website. 

Poster Competition 

Social and Environmental Considerations Category 



  Winter 2021 
 
 

  15 

 
 

             
             
             
             
              
 
  

Habitat Category 

Wildlife and Insects Category 
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We still have some calendars left for purchase! 

 
2021 Wildlife Calendars are available for purchase! This 

calendar displays local Manitoba wildlife and one species 
from Alberta! Calendars are $25 each and go directly 

towards the MB Chapter to put on future events! Thank 
you to photographer Victoria Scott from Canadian Shield 

Photography for donating these to fundraise for our 
chapter. Email or message if you’re interested! 

 
Wildlife Photographer: Victoria Scott - Canadian Shield 

Photography 
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Baseball Tee 

  Travel Mug 

TWS-MB Merchandise 

Email us at: tws.manitoba.chapter@gmail.com for clothing 

Ball cap  

Hoodie 


